

# ALL SAINTS PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL

## Minutes of Meeting 16 March 2016

Present: Fr Mark Skelton (Fr MJ), Sarah Barreto (SB), Chris Bloor (CB) Carole Bryant (CaB), Anthony Carey (AC), Linda Clarke (LC), Simon Fletcher (SF), Graham Greetham (GG), Nici Newbery-Thornton (NNT), Frances O'Neill (FoN), John Service (JS), Jillian Wilce (JW)

	Agenda Item	Action
1	The meeting opened with prayer.	
2	Simon Fletcher welcomed John Service and Jillian Wilce, who have been co-opted on to the PPC.	
3	Apologies: Brigid Kelly, Raymond Twohig	
4	Minutes of last meeting: accepted as a true record.	
5	Welcome Booklet: SF has produced a welcome booklet for the PPC to consider. It explains who we are and what we do. It is quite informative especially to those who are not Catholics and those new to the parish. This is a work in progress. Comments welcome.	All
6	Finance Report: As such a lot of time has been spent dealing with buildings at finance meetings, it was decided that there would be a separate buildings committee. Raymond Twohig will chair the Finance Committee and John Cunningham will chair the Building Committee. JC to contact suitable people to serve on the committee.  For information members of the Finance Committee are: Fr Mark Skelton, Anthony Carey, Linda Clarke, Simon Fletcher, Elizabeth Stewart, Raymond Twohig (Chair).  A lot of money needs to be spent on buildings and these issues need to be looked at carefully. More money needs to be allocated to the "Mission" and "youth" of the parish.	JC
7	Children & Young People Update: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>A plan has been produced by Sarah Barreto and Chris Bloor to highlight some of the issues that arose in the parish survey. This includes who might help in any particular age group and a sample of things that might be done.</li> </ul>	

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Chris Bloor is keen to organise Bubble Football but unfortunately at present cannot find a venue.</li> <li>As well as social gatherings, the spiritual aspect should not be overlooked. It has been proposed that a visit to Plymouth to go bowling and a visit to the Holy Door at Plymouth Cathedral be considered.</li> <li>Frances O'Neill will produce sheets explaining various aspects of the Triduum for young people.</li> <li>The possibility of a youth notice board was discussed.</li> <li>A parish facebook page was suggested involving young people. Jillian Wilce to organise a link on the website.</li> </ul>	JW/SF
8	<p>Children's Liturgy: Will recommence but will not take place on the 1<sup>st</sup> Sunday of the month, or during the summer holidays. Various people who have agreed to help will have to be DBS checked. JW asked for a small budget for equipment. It was agreed that £50.00 be allocated.</p>	JW
9	<p>DBS: Parishioners, who would like to be catechists, be involved in youth work, the SVP, Eucharistic Ministers, altar servers, all need to go through the DBS process. Some parts of the application can now be done on-line.</p> <p><i>For all DBS applications please see Linda in the Parish Office.</i></p>	
10	<p>Accessible crossing: It is anticipated that this will be completed before the end of the financial year.</p>	
11	<p>School in Kwazulu Natal, SA: Tony Watkins has been overwhelmed by the generosity of the parish. A cheque for £200.00 has been given to the Archdiocese of Durban SA.</p>	
12	<p>'Teignmouth sings' event: This will be held on 24 June. A ticket only event (no tickets available on the door). There will be 40/50 in the choir and wine and a raffle will be available during the interval. This event will be in aid of CAFOD. A maximum of 200 seats which will include seats for the helpers.</p>	
13	<p>Any other business:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>A loud speaker will be put in the back porch.</li> <li>A Diocesan Quiz will be held on 15 April at Our Lady &amp; St Patrick's School in aid of the Catholic Children's Society.</li> </ul>	AC  SB

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Recruitment of Eucharistic Ministers and Readers needs to be addressed.</li> <li>• Intentional Disciples – Proclaim 15. Terry Danes will come to the parish to talk on this subject. It is intended that groups should meet during Eastertide.</li> <li>• The North Narthex has now become a Reconciliation Room.</li> <li>• Liturgy Group: A representative from various groups in the church, e.g. altar servers, Eucharistic ministers, Readers, etc to meet before major festivals to discuss who we plan the liturgy.</li> <li>• Wintershall; will take place 25 June.</li> <li>• Trearnon weekend changed from November to January/February 2017.</li> <li>• A Film Night to be organised to raise awareness of World Youth Day.</li> <li>• World Book Night 23 April. Fr Mark to host an event.</li> <li>•</li> </ul>	<p>Fr M</p> <p>JW</p> <p>JW</p> <p>Fr M</p>
14	<p>Future dates for PPC Meetings – 6.30pm in the Parish Office.</p> <p>20 April 2016</p> <p>18 May 2016</p> <p>15 June 2016</p> <p>20 July 2016</p>	

